
Hesketh-with-Becconsall All Saints Church of England Primary School 

‘What you are is God’s gift to you, 

what you become is your gift to God.’ 

 

School Improvement Newsletter - Issue 13 
Dear Parents & Carers, 

Today is our final day as a maintained Lancashire Local Authority School, tomorrow we will be 

fully part of the Learning Together Trust family of schools. 

‘Forget the former things; do not dwell on the past.  See, I am doing 

a new thing! Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? I am making 

a way in the desert and streams in the wasteland.’ Isaiah 43:18-19 
 

I am pleased to report that since our school improvement journey began God has been with us 

and for us; as a result of the dedication hard work and resilience of the whole staff team and 

through the support of Governors, the Local Authority, the Monitoring & intervention Team 

and more recently the Central Trust Team we join the Trust family of schools not as a ‘poor 

relation’ but as a school fulfilling its moral and educational purpose. Recent visits from 

experienced advisers have been overwhelmingly positive about the quality of education on 

offer to your children. On a personal note, thank you for your support, it is a pleasure and a 

privilege to serve the children by being the Associate Headteacher of our school. 

In Issue 13 of our School Improvement Newsletter, we have a spotlight on our Parents, 

Teachers and Friends Association, which is called: FOS (Friends of School).  

We hope this information is useful for all parents and carers as we work in partnership to ‘help 

our school grow’. 

Kind regards,   

RSAinsworth 

Rachael Ainsworth 

Associate Headteacher 



Spotlight on FOS 
 

FOS (Friends of School) 

FOS is our school’s association that brings together parents and staff to 

promote opportunities for our school to raise important funds that 

impact on the children and organise events so that the children can have 

fun and enjoy their primary years! 

FOS has previously raised annual incomes of more than £5k so it is registered as a charity with 

the Charity Commission. The FOS Committee consists of the Chair, Secretary and Treasurer, 

these are a legal requirement of its charity status.  As a school we are really pleased that FOS is 

starting to re-establish as we appreciate just how beneficial it is to our school family. 

You may have noticed that we have enjoyed FOS events such as the Summer Discos at the end 

of the summer term last year, the Chocolate Hamper Raffles at Christmas and this week’s 

preloved uniform sale.  FOS also ensure our Year 6 children leave All Saints with many happy 

memories of their time together at school through organising the Hoodies and providing end 

of year treats. FOS is very much at the heart of our school community. 

Why have a Friends of School group? 

FOS is an organisation with a mission to help the school grow and be a better place for 

children to learn. The aim is to bring parents, teachers and children together to raise funds and 

strengthen the school community. Money raised is usually spent on things that the school 

budget does not cover. 

Why should I help FOS? 

There are many reasons why you should join FOS. From making new friends and getting to 

know the school environment, through to helping raise much needed funds and making a 

difference to the children and school community. All of these things help you grow in 

confidence as a parent, and it feels good to know you are making a difference for your children 

and for generations to come. 



What will be expected of me?  

There is no expectation on any parent volunteer, any amount of time you can give to FOS will 

always be well received. There are a variety of ways you can get involved, from engaging with 

social media activity, attending FOS Meetings through to volunteering at events or 

coordinating events. Even donating preloved items, raffle prizes or suggesting brilliant ideas 

are ways of getting involved. There seems to be a myth that if you get involved with FOS you 

will never be able to escape! Parents can come to our meetings to just listen and learn, or they 

can take a more active role if they want to, there are no set expectations. 

How do I join FOS? 

You automatically become a member of FOS simply by being a parent at our school. If you 

would like to take a more active role and find out more about FOS volunteering opportunities, 

then attend our meetings. This is a great first step and everyone is welcome. It is always a 

good idea to attend a few meetings to get to know how FOS works and then when you are 

more confident you can start to take a more active role if you wish. You could always take a 

friend or two along and take on some tasks together. 

Why is it important for schools to have a Friends of School group? 

A good Friends of School association helps strengthen the child, parent, school community by 

increasing family engagement. FOS can help communicate with families more effectively, 

enhance fundraising efforts and qualify for grants and awards to support the school.  

Friends of School groups are often referred to as the heart of the school community and in our 

case FOS really is. 

How will I know when FOS meetings or events are taking place? 

All FOS meetings and events are published in the weekly school newsletter under ‘Diary Dates’ 

and advertised either within the newsletter itself or on the school’s Social Media Sites: 

Please look out for what’s going on… 

@AllSaintsHwB   https://www.facebook.com/allsaintshwb 

Communications are sent out via Parent Mail to the email address held on file. Please contact 

the school office if you would like to receive this information to more than one email address. 

https://www.facebook.com/allsaintshwb


What has FOS got planned for the coming months? 

Thursday 29th February FOS ‘Leap into Spring’ School Disco 

Saturday 23rd March FOS Pre-loved Sale of Baby & Children’s Items (more details to follow) 

Easter Holidays FOS Easter Trail around the Local Area (more details to follow) 

What next? 

Any support is gratefully received and on behalf of the FOS committee I would love to welcome 

you to a meeting.  Or perhaps you can support by letting your child attend the disco? 
  

Summer Disco Memories 

   
Year 6 Leavers’ Meal Memories 

   
 

School very much appreciates the work of FOS in helping our school to grow and we would like 

to work together on making much needed improvements especially on projects the budget 

can’t stretch too!  

Everyone will have noticed the improvements to the inside learning environment and the 

fantastic Early Years Outdoor Space; school now wants to develop (with the support and 

fundraising of FOS) the main playground space outside and these are just some of the 

suggestions: 

• Playground resurfacing 

• MUGA (Multi Use Game Area) 

• Outdoor Gym Equipment 

So please do get involved and support FOS, your support will be appreciated! 

Coming in Issue 14…  Pupil Voice 


